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MEMORANDUM 

The Honorable Chair and Members 
Pima County Board of Supervisors 

Date: April 1, 2024 

From: 

Re: Duplication of Pima County Programs and/or Services 

Supervisor Lee requested an analysis of external services or programs that may represent a 
duplication of internal Pima County effort and funding. This task has proven to be considerably 
more complex than staff had anticipated, and we are still very much in the discovery phase. 
There are thousands of contracts where the County engages an external vendor for services 
or programs. In some cases these are activities that the County is currently undertaking itself, 
others involve an external vendor augmenting County capacity, and some involve highly 
specialized or legally required services that require an external vendor. An additional 
complexity is the varied source of funding for these contracts which include the general fund, 
grant funding or other special revenue sources. 

Attached please find exemplars from Behavioral Health, Community & Workforce 
Development, Health Department and Pima Animal Care Center. 

Staff requests additional time to complete the necessary review in a way that is responsive 
to the Board of Supervisors' intent. 

JKL/anc 

Attachment 

c: Carmine DeBonis, Jr., Deputy County Administrator 
Francisco Garcfa, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator & Chief Medical Officer 
Steve Holmes, Deputy County Administrator 
Terry Cullen, MD, MS, Public Health Director, Pima County Health Department 
Paula Perrera, Director, Behavioral Health 
Dan Sullivan, Director, Community & Workforce Development 




















